TOWN OF HAVANA
EMERGENCY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
April 5,2023

MEMBERS PRESENT:  MAYOR HART, COUNCILMAN BASS, MAYOR PRO TEM BERT, COUNCILMAN TIM
LOUGHMILLER, AND COUNCILMAN VICKERS

MEMBERS ABSENT: COUNCILMAN ALLEN AND COUNCILWOMAN STONE

MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:00 P.M. BY MAYOR HART

INVOCATION WAS LED BY COUNCILMAN EDDIE BASS FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE LED BY MAYOR HART.

DISCUSSION ITEM #1
APPOINTMENT OF INTERIM TOWN CLERK

The Town Manager stated that following the resignation of the current Town Clerk Kimberly McMillan,
she would like to proceed with request for the placement of an Interim Town Clerk. She stated she has
reached out to the previous Town Clerk Ms. Shelia Evans and she is recommending to the Council that
she be placed as Interim Town Clerk effective Monday April 10"". Ms. Evans will be part time clerk for a
limited time until a permanent Town Clerk is hired and will assist in training the permanent Town Clerk.

Motion was made by Mayor Pro Tem Bert to hire Ms. Evans as the Interim Town Clerk and the motion
was seconded by Councilman Eddie Bass. Motion carried.

Motion to adjourn was made by Mayor Pro Tem Bert and seconded by Councilman Eddie Bass. Motion
carried. The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m.

ATTEST:

Kimberly McMillan Presiding Town Council Member
Town Clerk




